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After	serving	three	consecutive	terms,	this	will	be	my	last	Region	II	report.	But	I	feel	confident	that	I	
leave	my	region	in	good	hands	with	Bobbie	Morris,	the	new	Region	II	Director.	Bobbie	has	a	great	deal	of	
experience	and	knowledge	after	serving	as	the	Deputy	Region	Director	for	the	past	six	years.		

	

Convention	years	are	always	the	busiest	and	this	year	was	no	exception.	Immediately	after	the	Strategic	
Plan	was	finished,	my	committees	began	working	on	the	updates	and	redesigned	of	the	Paper	Safe.	The	
updates	will	be	sent	to	the	committee	for	review	prior	to	the	consent	for	printing	by	the	Board	of	
Directors.	Collectively	I	estimate	that	the	committee	members	invested	a	minimum	of	600	hours.	

	

Another	huge	project	was	the	research,	development,	graphic	design	and	printing	of	the	AVVA	20th	
Anniversary	Book	to	be	given	to	those	participating	in	the	convention.	I	am	very	proud	of	my	committee	
as	putting	together	the	book	was	a	monumental	task.	Collectively,	the	committee	invested	over	a	
thousand	hours	of	time.	I	am	fortunate	to	have	dedicated	people	serving	on	my	committees.	

	

I	also	serve	as	the	Bylaws	Chair	for	the	2019	AVVA	Convention.	The	committee	prepared	13	to	be	
presented	for	consideration	by	the	membership.					

	

Thank	you	to	everyone	that	has	supported	me	throughout	my	tenure.	You	will	be	missed.	


